
CITY OF GARY, INDIANA 
SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENTS TO THE 2017-2018 ANNUAL ACTION PLANS 

 
The City of Gary is proposing to amend and make public the following amendments to the 2017 
and 2018 Annual Action Plans submitted to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development under the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) in order to reallocate unexpended 
funds from one subrecipient to another. 
 
2017 Annual Action Plan  
 
• Unexpended Program Year 2017 Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) funds for Catholic Charities 

Homelessness Prevention program in the amount of $14,105.69 will be reallocated to the 
Continuum of Care Network of NWI. 

 
2018 Annual Action Plan  
 
• Budgeted Program Year 2018 Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) funds committed to Catholic 

Charities Homelessness Prevention program in the amount of $50,000 are terminated and 
funds will be reallocated to the Continuum of Care Network of NWI. 

 
The changes are consistent with the Citizen Participation Plan for the City of Gary. The changes 
are considered substantial changes according to the criteria of the Plan. The amendment is 
consistent with Title 24, Department of Housing and Urban Development Regulations Part 91, 
Subpart F, Section 91.505 and Subpart B, Section 91.105.  
 
Due to the Coronavirus (COVID-19)  Pandemic, a copy of this amendment will only be made 
available for public review on the City of Gary Community Development Department’s website 
at https://gary.gov/community-development/consolidated-plansannual-action-planscapers/ 
under 2017 Annual Action Plan and 2018 Annual Action Plan. This amendment will be available 
for comment for 30 days after publication of this notice. Written comments, suggestions, or 
questions regarding this amendment can be mailed to City of Gary Department of Community 
Development, ATTN:  2017-2018 ESG AMENDMENT, 401 Broadway, Room 300, Gary, IN  46402 
or emailed to eaponte@gary.gov 
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